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VASFAA Winter 2017 Board Meeting
Board Minutes

Norfolk Town Pointe Club, Norfolk, VA 
Tuesday, February 21, 2017-9:00 a.m.
Attendees: Chad Sartini, Biz Daniel, Michael Farris, Patrice Johnson, Melissa Shepherd, Deborah Johnson, Nanette White, Michael O’Grady, Stephanie Walden, , Heidi Hunter-Goldsworthy, Joan Zanders
*President Chad Sartini called the meeting to order at 9:09 a.m. and a quorum was established 
Unfinished Business
1. Board members read the minutes from the Fall 2016 Board meeting; minutes were approved with corrections
2. Website
The redesign website is up and running.  Thanks go out Michelle Etter for all her hard work on redesigning the website
Committee Updates from Board Members

A. President’s Report- submitted his report; highlights from the report:
1. Thom Brashears, Representative-at-Large, tendered his resignation from the board.  Heidi Hunter-Goldsworthy was appointed to fulfill the year in the position.
2. Attended the SASFAA board meeting at the SASFAA annual conference.  SASFAA is in good financial shape and has strong leadership.  Virginia is the site of the 2018 SASFAA conference and is considering Atlanta, GA for the 2019 conference
3. SASFAA President-elect Sharon Oliver and GASFAA President Felicia Ailster will attend the 2017 VASFAA conference and President Chad will attend the GASFAA conference in June as part of the SASFAA president exchange

4. Because the conference is earlier this year, the board determined that we would not hold a spring non-conference training session

5. Been in communication with Brad Scaggs, Budget & Finance Committee Chair to discuss the possibility of a VASFAA financial meeting in March to discuss the financial state of the association

6. Lee Andes, SCHEV, solicited member input on pending legislation in the Virginia General Assembly; a group of VASFAA members participated in a conference call with Delegate Tony Wilt, 26th District regarding his bill to require providing additional loan information to students 
B. Sector Coordination-Biz Daniel
1. Strategic Plan was disseminated to the board members; any corrections, deletions, or additions, please submit them to Biz or Ashley Reich by March 3rd 

2. Attended the VACROA meeting in Newport News, VA and gave greetings on behalf of VASFAA
C. Nominations & Elections-Michael Farris

1. Send out emails about positions that are open and send out information about awards
2. Presented a slate of candidates for 2017-2018.  The slate of candidates is as follows:

                         President-Elect: Heidi Hunter-Goldsworthy, University of Mary Washington
                     Joan Zanders, NOVA

                         Secretary:           Ashley Reich, Liberty University
                         Treasurer-Elect:  Robin Gregory, Longwood University
                         Representatives-at-Large (3):  Brad Scaggs, VCCS System

                                            Jacinta McCloud, Fortis College

                                            Sherika Charity, Rappahannock CC
Michael Farris moved that the Board accept the slate of candidates as presented with one representative serving for one year to complete the resignation of the previous elected representative-at-large and the other two will serve the two year term; seconded by Nanette White    Yes-10   No-0       Motion carried
3. Received nominations for the said awards:

       Retiree Award-Ed Irish, William & Mary

                                Gary Spools
       Service Award-Brenda McCafferty
       Lifetime Award-Zita Barree
       New Professional Award-no nominations
D. Secretary/Archives-Patrice Johnson

Updated the 2016-17 version of the VASFAA Policies & Procedures Manual
E. Budget/Finance, New Century, Sue D. Ross-Melissa Shepard & Deborah Johnson

1. Sponsorships were budgeted for $14,000; we have exceeded that amount and the amount is $22,000
2. Are managing VERP funds not to exceed $6000?  Need clarification and this will be taken back to the committee for more clarification 

F. Electronic Services, Awareness & Focus-Michael O’Grady

1. Electronic Services-Michelle Etter: question was raised about who is responsible for the VASFAA membership applications and deleting and resolving old memberships?  There is a list of past members who have not paid VASFAA dues within a period of time and those records need to be deleted.  Membership applications and purging of records should be handled by the Treasurer/Treasurer-Elect
2. Awareness-no report

3. Focus-no report

G. Membership, Newsletter-Stephanie Waldon

1. Membership-Dave Diebel: run spring email campaign to tailor for the 2016 conference.  Working with Joan Zanders on the Conference committee and Michelle Etter for Wild Apricot 
2. Newsletter-Keisha Woodous: plan to increasing sending newsletter out every other month and will have a section on VASFAA Leadership
H. Gov’t Relations, Secondary Schools Relations-Heidi Hunter-Goldsworthy
             Legislative Committee –Della is unable to participate in the SASFAA Advocacy event   this year so Heidi has stepped in to handle the Washington, DC delegate visit.  The SASFAA Legislative Committee is heading to Washington, DC on 3/29/17 to visit with Congressional leaders regarding the following initiatives:

1. FAFSA simplification

2. Pell Grant Program

3. Direct Loan Program

4. Administrative Burden reduction

5. Student Loan repayment simplification

A copy of the SASFAA white paper is available for distribution to VASFAA Board members.  Chad Sartini and Heidi will be attending the event.  The following are the known visits scheduled so far.

1. Two group meetings, one with the House Education and Workforce Committee and one with Bob Moran of the HELP Committee, Deputy Education Policy Director.

2. In addition, Chad and Heidi are working to schedule individual meetings with Congressional staff of Senators Tim Kaine and Mark Warner and Representatives Bobby Scott, Tom Garrett and Dave Brat.  
3. Finally, a new white paper from the American Enterprise Institute written by Jason Delisle in February 2017 may be of interest to everyone.  The paper is entitled “Lessons from the Defunct Guaranteed Student Loan Program” is a comparison of the FFEL and Direct Loan program and the possibility of moving the loan program away from government back to private banks.  The paper can be found on the American Enterprise Institute website.

Secondary School Committee –No official chair was placed in this committee in 2016 – 2017.  However, several activities were accomplished.

1. Numerous institutions conducted Counselor workshops in the fall.  Some of those schools included Longwood University, Hampden-Sydney College and the University of Mary Washington.

2. VASFAA was represented at the Scholarship Fair held in Norfolk, VA by Heidi Hunter-Goldsworthy.  A table of information and financial aid presentations were done over the two day event.

Numerous institutions conducted FAFSA completion workshops in the fall and early spring.  Names of these schools are being collected for tracking purposes.

I. Conference, Development, Non-Conference-Nanette White

1. Development Partners- Brenda McCafferty and Julie Finn-Co-Chairs
· Send email communication to past and potential sponsors for 16/17 Conference and Association Support; we have a total of 15 ads for the “Featured Development Partners” email that will go out on the listserv beginning March 1st.  
2. Non-Conference-Ashley Reich & Adam Bailey
· We had 110 registered attendees for the fall non-conference workshop located at Liberty University in Lynchburg, VA.  We were able to bring in distinguished speakers to this event such as Amber Johnson (ED), Lee Andes (SCHEV), Dr. Barry Simmons (VCAN), and Karen McCarthy (NASFAA). Lunch was provided to all attendees and it was well-attended.

· It was decided that we will not have a Spring non-conference workshop and that the focus would be on the VASFAA Annual Conference Leadership workshop and the New Aid Officers workshop. 

· Adam and Ashley have begun work with several individuals that have NASFAA credentials and are willing to teach at the New Aid Officers workshop at the annual conference. The non-conference committee is still in need of instructors for the Leadership workshop
3. Conference 2017-Joan Zanders
a. Plentiful robust break-out sessions/presenters in place (waiting for a few session description forms 
b. Conference will start at 2:00 Sunday afternoon; additional space has been secured
              c. Charity is in place; fund-raising events determined/details being finalized

              d.  Tentative meal plan determined
              e. Lunch and Learn sessions (7!) scheduled for Monday
              f. Sunday evening “cocktail hour” and style show, followed by dinner “on your

                  own”(together) at Catch 31

 






  g. Monday evening “Walk a Mile in Her Shoes” fundraiser, followed by “pub crawl” back         
              h. Tuesday banquet will provide “look back” at the decades of our history through fashion,

       trivia and song 

**Recess for Site Tour at The Main (Hilton) and lunch- 11:00 a.m.

**Meeting resumed at 1: 25 p.m.

New Business/Updates

P&P Update Proposal-add to 3.7 immediate past president as fifth bullet item (effective immediately):

                        Serve as VASFAA representative to the Linda Woodley Scholarship

Melissa Shepard moved that the board accept the proposal; Michael Farris seconded

             Yes-10    No-0     Motion carried

Board Meeting adjourned at 2:35 p.m. 
Submitted by:
Patrice Johnson
2015-17 VASFAA Secretary

